March 10, 19L47.

¥r. Carroll F. Bywd,

Executive Vice President,

The First Natiomel Bank of ¥illows,
¥illows, Califormie.

Dear My. Byrd:

Thiz will acknowledge your letter of March 4th im which you
inguire as to the Board'e pluns concerming bepk holding company legls-
istion.

In reply please be advised that the Board bhas not st any tinme
since its fnnuel Report to Congress for 1948 departed fyom the opinion
which it then expressed thet additionsl leglslation wes nesded %o supple-
ment the exieting sad wholly insdeguate provizions of sestion 5144 of
the Rovised Btatutes. I expressed this opinton to you shen you were
lest in uy coffice in Weshington end the same or simller expressions have
been conveyed o the Independent Bankeras Association by myself snd cther
nembers of the Boerd's steff.

8o far as the reiptroduction in the present Congress of

H. B. 8286 is concerned, 1t mey well be that, with some slight modifice~

tions, the bill will have Deen reintroduced by the time you recelve this

letter. I% hes slready been forwsrded to the Chairmen of the Bunking and
Currescy Committoes of the House and Semute, respsetively., Thoe delay in

sending this bili to the Congres: hes besn due in large part to the faet

that Congress itself was slow to orgsnise snd I only recently have hed an
cpportunity to telk personelly with the Chairmen of thesze Committsess.

Sincersly yours,

B, 8. Eceles,
Chairman,

JLT:ifee
3/10/47
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